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Engineering Centre for Excellence in Teaching and Learning 
engCETL Update
· The CETL is now half way through its five year funding period. All of the capital has been spent and we are currently 7% under-spent on recurrent funding, which will cover additional PhD students and increasing staff costs in the last two years. We are currently planning our continuation strategy beyond the funded period.
· engCETL currently have 17 staff, (6.7 FTE are CETL funded) plus 6 PhD students and uses 4 consultants. The engCETL Research Associate is moving on to another post at the end of November. The Associate Director is currently on maternity leave, an Assistant Manager (acting-up) will shortly be appointed as cover. 

· Eleven development projects were approved by the engCETL panel in June. Work has commenced on a number of these projects.

· Teaching has now been scheduled within the engCETL building for Year 2. Scheduled occupancy is approximately 60%, and student group bookings are increasing. Facilities and booking systems have been improved based on staff and student feedback and external evaluation of the learning space.

· The HEFCE Interim Self-Evaluation Report was submitted in July 2007, the executive summary is available from the engCETL web-site at: http://www.engcetl.ac.uk/research/evaluation/
Funding proposals

· The proposal for a power-train conversion programme with Ford has been submitted to HEFCE, outcome expected by the 20th November. The CETL was asked to take a role by the previous Dean, with involvement in learning and teaching development work.
· An NTF stage 1 project bid ‘Global Employability’ was submitted in October, successful bids will proceed to stage 2 submissions in the new year.
Student activities

· An enterprise module is being delivered by the PVC for Enterprise to part C and D students in engCETL related departments. This has exceeded expectations with 41 students in Semester 1 and will be offered again in Semester 2
· An engCETL student representative is being identified from each department, they will form the link with other students in the departments for involvement in focus groups, interviews, and to attend key engCETL meetings.

· engCETL is offering a wider range of skills workshops, that are supplementary to provision in departments, and will include practice assessment centre sessions for students applying for placements.
Dissemination

· Dissemination has increased with engCETL associated staff presenting 19 conference papers and having 12 journal papers accepted over the last year.

· A one day workshop on web based peer assessment organised with the Engineering and Physical Sciences Subject Centres will be held in the CETL on 21 Nov.
· engCETL work with EngSC on an employer engagement project, this will culminate with a national event for employers and HE in London on the 15th January.
· engCETL have been commissioned to develop placement resources and guides for the EngSC and is working EngSC to produce a pedagogic research toolkit, funded by HE Academy York.
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